

山西大学附中 2022~2023 学年第二学期高三 3 月(总第三次)月考 **英语试题**

第一部分 听力 (共两节,满分30分)

第一节(共5小题;每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。听完每段对话后,你都有 10 秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每 段对话仅读一遍。

例: How much is the shirt?

A. £ 19.15. B. £ 9.18.

C. £ 9.15.

答案是 C。

1. What will Jack's father do?

A. Ask for a day off.

B. Join the family trip.

C. Look after kids at home.

2. What are the speakers mainly talking about?

A. The food.

B. The sport.

C. The lifestyle.

3. Why was Mike so happy?

A. He won in an English speech contest.

- B. He was called to the principal's office.
- C. He was arranged sitting beside me.
- 4. When will Parker get up tomorrow?

A. At 7:30 a. m.

B. At 7:00 a. m.

C. At 6:30 a. m.

5. Where are the speakers?

A. In a supermarket.

B. In a library.

C. In the street.

第二节 (共15小题;每小题1.5分,满分22.5分)

听下面 5 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题 5 秒钟;听完后,各小题将给出 5 秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。

听下面一段较长对话, 回答以下小题。

6. What will the boy buy?

A. Trousers.

B. T-shirts.

C. Shoes.

7. What is the probable relationship between the speakers?

A. Shop assistant and customer.

B. Classmates.

C. Neighbors.

听下面一段较长对话,回答以下小题。

8. What is the major benefit of cooking according to Kevin?

A. It's healthy.

B. It's relaxing.

C. It's economical.

1

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



9. What do we know about the woman? A. She's not good at cooking. B. She doesn't like plain food. C. She will wash all the ingredients. 10. What will the speakers have tonight? A. British food. B. Chinese food. C. Indian food. 听下面一段较长对话,回答以下小题。 11. What kind of camera does the woman want? A. A film camera. B. A video camera. C. A security camera. 12. Why doesn't the woman choose the first camera? A. It's outdated. B. It's too expensive. C. It's not functional. 13. What quality does the second video camera have? A. Underwater filming. B. Big memory. C. Quick focus. 听下面一段较长对话,回答以下小题。 14. What did Carol's mother study at college? A. Finance. B. Engineering. C. Literature. 15. Who will pay for Carol's mother's education in Stanford University? A. Carol's grandparents. B. The university. C. Carol's father. 16. What does Carol suggest the boy do? A. Help their mother. B. Find a part-time job. C. Work hard. 17. What does the boy offer to do for Carol? A. Mail a letter. B. Clean her bedroom. C. Borrow a book. 听下面一段独白,回答以下小题。 18. Who was the pig named after? A. An animal rights activist. B. A famous artist. C. A lawyer. 19. When was the first exhibition of the pig's work held? B. In 2017. A. In 2018. C. In 2016. 20. What does Lefson mean in the end? A. Art is priceless. B. Pigs all have artistic talent. C. Animals should be protected. 第二部分阅读理解(共两节,满分60分) 第一节 (共15小题;每小题3分,满分45分) 阅读下列短文,从每题所给的A、B、C和D四个选项中,选出最佳选项。 A

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

2

官方网站:<u>www.zizzs.com</u> 微信客服:zizzs2018



There are many apps out there that claim to help us organize our lives, but finding the really useful ones is not easy. Here are some great apps that get you on the way to start organizing your life.

1. My Fitness Pal

Whether you're trying to lose weight or simply want to keep an eye on day-to-day food, My Fitness Pal is a must-have tool. In addition to giving you the calorie count of any meal you consume, the free app will also give you its protein, fat and carbohydrates. It also allows you to input water intake, track your daily exercise weight, and get a clear graph to visualize progress.

2. Microsoft To Do

People today are juggling (尽力同时应付) more than ever before. Enter Microsoft To Do to make sure nothing slips through the cracks. Thanks to this free task management app, it's extremely simple to create to-do lists and reminders. For example, flag an email, and it'll then be automatically added to your to-do list. Or, highlight part of an email and the same thing will happen. No referring back and forth between multiple platforms to stay organized!

3. Last Pass

Everything seems to require a password now, and the passwords required get more complicated, thus difficult to remember. Last Pass is an app that stores all your passwords in one place. Actually this storage space is itself password-protected, which means you only need to remember one master password to get access to Last Pass. Last Pass works everywhere, even across browsers and operating systems. The basic plan is free, but there are paid options that allow multiple users and more storage.

21. What can My Fitness Pal help people do?

A. Know about their food intake.

B. Protect their eyes.

C. Learn to make clear graphs.

D. Do more body exercise.

22. What will happen if you highlight part of an email?

A. It will slip through the cracks.

B. It will be in your to-do list.

C. It will be automatically sent.

D. It will be between multiple platforms.

23. What do the three apps have in common?

A. They are totally free of charge.

B. They require much storage.

C. They are very easy to find.

D. They help people to be organized.

微信客服:zizzs2018

В

Bing Dwen Dwen, a panda in an ice shell body shape was chosen as the mascot for the Beijing 2022 Olympic Winter Games in 2019. Now it has been made into toys and plastic models, as well as printed on notebooks and bags.

3

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站:www.zizzs.com



"The International Olympic Committee has found that successful mascots were cute and liked by 9-year-old children," said Cao Xue, the chief designer of Bing Dwen Dwen. Cao's team was from Guangzhou Academy Of Fine Arts. They once made three designs, and Cao asked his 9-year-old son to choose his favorite. "At his first glance, he chose Bing Dwen Dwen, which was the final mascot," Cao noted.

According to Cao, Bing Dwen Dwen was chosen from over 5,800 designs from 35 countries and regions. The idea first came from the traditional Chinese snack, bingtang hulu - the syrup coat later turned into the ice shell. However, a simple snack cannot stand for a country by itself. Cao's team then tried many plants and animals, finally going with a panda. "What can better stand for China than our national treasure?" said Cao. "We don't need to explain anything to have it understood across different cultures."

They faced a problem: There were already too many cartoon pandas. Cao's team looked at panda designs from around the world. They wanted to make sure their panda was different. For this reason, Cao decided it should be a baby panda. This is how they got Bing Dwen Dwen's body shape. Its body has the same length as its head. For new ideas, the team visited the panda nature reserve in Wolong, Sichuan. They saw that baby pandas are pigeon-toed and often lean while standing.

"When we finally got Bing Dwen Dwen, our whole team was over the moon," said Cao.

- 24. Why did Cao's team choose a panda?
 - A. Because nothing is more Chinese than pandas.
 - B. Because children like pandas more than other animals.
 - C. Because the team likes the ways pandas walk and stand.
 - D. Because pandas are well-accepted by different cultures.
- 25. Why did Cao decide to choose a baby panda?
 - A. Because cartoon pandas are popular.
- B. Because baby pandas are rare.
- C. Because baby pandas may be distinct.
- D. Because baby pandas are like pigeons.
- 26. What does the underlined phrase "over the moon" mean in the last paragraph?
 - A. Moved.
- B. Pitiful.
- C. Overjoyed.
- D. Responsible.

- 27. What's the passage mainly about?
 - A. The difficulty in making Bing Dwen Dwen.
 - B. The process of making Bing Dwen Dwen.
 - C. The features of Bing Dwen Dwen.
 - D. The popularity of Bing Dwen Dwen.

C

4

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



Age may be just a number, but it's a number that often carries unwanted side effects, from fragile human bones and weaker muscles to increased risks of heart disease and cancer. Now, scientists at the Salk Institute for third group have shown that they can safely and effectively reverse the aging process in middle-aged and elderly mice by partially resetting their cells to more youthful states.

As living creatures age, it is not just their outward appearances and health that change; every cell in their bodies carries a molecular clock that records the passage of time. Cells from older people or animals have different patterns of chemicals along their DNA, called epigenetic markers (表观遗传标志物), compared to younger people or animals. Scientists know that adding a mixture of four reprogramming molecules—also known as "Yamanaka factors"— to cells can reset these epigenetic markers to their original patterns. This approach is how researchers can dial back adult cells, developmentally speaking, into stem cells.

In the new study, Izpisua Belmonte, a professor in Salk's Gene Expression Laboratory, and his colleagues tested variations of the approach in healthy animals as they aged. The first group of mice received the Yamanaka factors from the time they were 15 months old until 22 months, approximately equal to age 50 through 70 in humans. Another group was treated from 12 through 22 months, approximately age 35 to 70 in humans. And a third group was treated for just one month at age 25 months, similar to age 80 in humans.

"What we really wanted to establish was that using this approach for a longer time is safe," says Belmonte. "Indeed, we did not see any negative effects on the health, behavior or body weight of these animals." Compared to control animals, there were no blood cell changes in the mice that had received the Yamanaka factors. Moreover, the team found no cancers in any of the groups of animals.

- 28. What does the underlined word "reverse" in Paragraph 1 probably mean?
 - A. Maintain.
- B. Start.
- C. Change.
- D. Quicken.

- 29. What do we know about the Yamanaka factors?
 - A. They consist of four reprogramming molecules.
 - B. They can turn epigenetic markers into stem cell.
 - C. They have been applied to lower the risk of heart disease.
 - D. They were discovered by Izpisua Belmonte and his colleagues.
- 30. What is Paragraph 3 mainly about?
 - A. The purpose of the study.
- B. The procedure of the study.
- C. The background of the study
- D. The significance of the study.
- 31. What is the purpose of the text?
 - A. To report the result of a cancer study.

5

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



- B. To introduce a cure for aging diseases.
- C. To inform a breakthrough in gene research.
- D. To explain the process of keeping mice young.

D

With over 4.1 billion people, or around 55 percent of the world's population, living in urban areas, cities and towns worldwide are getting increasingly jammed. In addition to spending hours being stuck in traffic, residents are also exposed to high levels of air pollution caused by transportation emissions. Now, Saudi Arabia hopes to overturn urban living with "The Line" — a futuristic city designed around nature, without cars, roads and crowded places!

This totally different city is the brainchild of Mohammed bin Salman AI Saud (MBS), the Crow Prince of Saudi Arabia. Located in Neom, a 10,000-square-mile high-tech planned development on the Red Seacoast, The Line will be the base of MBS's Vision 2030. The strategic plan aims to diversify Saudi Arabia's oil-dependent economy into other fields, like tourism, and create exciting job opportunities for its citizens.

The 105-mile-long city, expected to cost between \$100 billion and \$200 billion, will be built along a straight line and comprise several self-sustaining community. To ensure all services are within a short, five-minute walk, each community will feature a three-layer infrastructure (基础设施).

There will be no cars or roads on the top "pedestrian layer", so residents can freely walk and bike in the surrounding green spaces. The second "service layer", will include all essential daily services, such as schools, medical clinics, leisure facilities, and grocery stores. The third "spine layer" will house ultra-high speed transportation and automatic vehicles transporting residents across communities in less than 20minutes. The entire city will be powered with renewable clean energy sources such as solar energy and wind energy, and possibly even hydrogen energy.

If all goes according to the plan, construction of this groundbreaking, complex infrastructure project will start before the end of the year. In addition to providing up to a million residents with a clean and stress-free living environment, The line is expected to create 380,000 new jobs, promote economic diversification, and contribute a shocking \$48 billion to Saudi Arabia's Gross Domestic Product (GDP) by 203. More importantly, MBS believes it will provide governments worldwide with a blueprint for how people and the planet can co-exist in harmony.

32. Where can you purchase a bike if living in The Line?

A. The pedestrian layer

B. The service layer

C. The Spine layer

6

D. The Green spaces

6

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



- 33. Which of the following can best describe the project of The Line?
 - A. Widely-accepted.
- B. Ill-considered.
- C. Highly-developed.
- D. Mind-blowing.
- 34. What does MBS think is the most important effect of the Line?
 - A. To facilitate Saudi economic diversification.
 - B. To offer a model for nature-man integration.
 - C. To boost the government's finances.
 - D. To create more job opportunities.
- 35. What might be the best title for the text?
 - A. Saudi Vision for Environmental Protection
 - B. The Construction of The Line Is Underway
 - C. MBS: An Influential Leader of Saudi Arabia
 - D. MBS's Vision of a Futuristic Zero Carbon City

第二节(共5小题;每小题3分,满分15分)

根据短文内容,从短文后的选项中选出能填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项。

Making eye contact isn't always easy. It can feel uncomfortable at times, especially when you haven't yet built a relationship with the other person. 36

Eye contact helps others remember what you said. When you share eye contact during a conversation, you'll remember more of what the other person said. The reverse is true as well.

37 Research found that during a video call, participants remembered more of the information from the call when there was more eye contact included. 38 The researchers found that a direct gaze for 30% of the conversation is all it takes for participants to significantly increase what they remembered from the call.

39 Being self-aware means that you are aware of what's currently happening with your body. And eye contact can help with that, according to research from the University of Paris. Researchers found that we're more focused on our own bodies and behavior when other people look at us.

Eye contact creates attraction. Eye contact attraction is a real thing. Research showed that humans find other people more attractive when they make eye contact. Smiling can also help create attraction.

- 40 Workmates and leaders will be more inclined to build relationships with you when you look them in the eye. On the other hand, no eye contact can show a lack of confidence.
 - A. So how to make eye contact naturally?
 - B. Eye contact can help with self-awareness.

7

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



8

- C. But why is eye contact important in the first place?
- D. Other people will also remember more of what you said.
- E. This is why eye contact plays a huge role in learning and discussing.
- F. While this is important for personal relationships, it also matters at work.
- G. And, people don't even need a huge amount of eye contact to get this benefit.

第三部分 英语知识运用(共两节,满分50分)

第一节 完形填空 (共15小题;每小题2分,满分30分)

阅读下面短文,从短文后各题所给的A、B、C和D四个选项中,选出可以填入空白 处的最佳选项。全科试题免费下载公众号《高中僧课堂》

My family unit of four was on the stricter side when it came to COVID-19 precautions. We had decided not to attend most group <u>41</u>. We had <u>42</u> about the health risks posed by this new virus, especially as we waited for our kids to be vaccinated.

My parents came up from Texas in December 2020 to quarantine (隔离期) before seeing us and ___43__ to visit us occasionally after that. We tried to visit them too but got ___44 twice — first when the virus Delta made the trip too ___45_, then when my grandma and my older son separately were __46__ with Omicron.

Finally, in February 2022, we got there. It had been more than two years since my kids had seen my grandparents, and my younger son did not __47_ being on a plane. We met my parents, grandparents, aunt, uncle, and cousins in Colorado. There, my kids __48_ her baby cousin. I __49_ my kids as they swam, watched fireworks, generally __50_ with their older cousins. They were so __51_ with everyone, despite how infrequently we had gotten together over the past few years.

Several times, I looked over at my kids playing with my relatives, their relatives, forming their own 52, and felt something that I rarely felt about being with other people: longing, the 53 for more of this.

As COVID-19 is not over, we are still trying to keep our <u>54</u> limited. But with our younger son finally <u>55</u>, we are cracking open the door, just a little, to be with the people we love.

41. A. gatherings	B. discussions	C. work	D. talk
42. A. knowledge	B. prediction	C. concern	D. argument
43. A. left	B. returned	C. called	D. chatted
44. A. lost	B. hurt	C. fined	D. stopped
45. A. shocking	B. embarrassing	C. frightening	D. tiring
46. A. unsatisfied	B. connected	C. bored	D. infected

8

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



47. A. remember	B. regret	C. imagine	D. consider
48. A. played tricks on		B. fell in love with	
C. made jokes about		D. got in touch with	
49. A. chased	B. ignored	C. observed	D. admired
50. A. working	B. fighting	C. messing	D. jumping
51. A. generous	B. comfortable	C. curious	D. modest
52. A. values	B. friendships	C. bonds	D. opinions
53. A. pity	B. sympathy	C. love	D. desire
54. A. exposures	B. expenses	C. choices	D. hobbies
55. A. educated	B. cured	C. changed	D. vaccinated

第二节(共10小题:每小题1.5分,满分15分)

阅读下面材料,在空白处填入适当的词(1个单词)或括号内单词的正确形式。

After finishing online classes at home during the COVID-19 pandemic, Hong Nanjia,16, from Zhixin High School in Guangzhou, puts on her apron and begins her one-hour chores. Then she needs to share her feelings in a diary <u>56</u> will be handed in to her teacher.

Most students ___57__ (require) to take part in the labor class once per week. Since September, the labor class has been listed as __58__ official course in the school life of primary and middle school students. Qian Chenyi supports this policy. He said that he started the labor class during middle school. All the students would gather to weed the school garden ___59 water the plants.

According to Qian, his school would invite professionals to provide them <u>60</u> practical skills for their daily life. "When shared bikes became <u>61</u> (gradual) popular in 2020, students were taken to the parking spots and helped put those bikes into the right place. Professionals also <u>62</u> (show) us how to fix the bikes." Qian said. "After <u>63</u> (learn)first aid, students volunteer to help people who have had accidents in the water." He added that if students found a specific topic <u>64</u> (attract), they would focus on it and only take part in the labor class <u>65</u> (relate) to that topic. "Through the labor classes, we not only find our interests but also become more well-rounded." said Qian.

第四部分写作(共两节,满分40分)

第一节应用文写作(满分15分)

高中生活即将结束,你对未来的学习和生活有什么好的规划?请用英语写一篇短文给某英文报的 YOUR VOICE 栏目,内容包括: 1.提出规划; 2.给出理由。

注意: 1. 词数 80 左右;

2. 可以适当增加细节,以使行文连贯。

9

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

微信客服: zizzs2018



第二节 读后续写 (满分 25 分)

阅读下面材料,根据其内容和所给段落开头语续写两段,使之构成一篇完整的短文。

Snow began to fall across Italy's Apennine Mountains in January and lasted for days. From his home in Rome, Matt watched the weather with concern. He and his wife, Nora, had planned to stay at a hotel, but now he wondered whether they should go. After phoning the hotel, they decided to make the trip. By the time they neared the hotel six hours later, they were caught in a snowstorm. When they finally arrived, they were both cold and exhausted. They checked into their room and went to bed early

When they awoke the next day, they found the snow had continued overnight. The cars in the parking lot were hidden under the snow. While they were having breakfast, the hotel began to shake. An earthquake with a magnitude (震级) of 5.7 had struck the mountain. "Let's get out of here!" Matt shouted to his wife. They made their way to the parking lot, where others were digging out their cars.

With most cars freed by noon, the guests set off down the driveway. But when they reached the main road, the path was blocked by a two-meter-high wall of snow. Matt climbed out of his car to check There was no road in sight. "We're trapped! he told his wife. With no other choice, they made their way back to the hotel.

They managed to get back to the hotel before dark. That was when the snow on the mountain began to slide. They heard the avalanche (雪崩) before they saw it. The avalanche gathered speed, grabbing rocks and trees and anything else in its way as it flowed down the mountain, tearing the hotel from its foundation. When the avalanche came to a stop, those trapped inside the hotel were buried in the icy ruins.

续写要求:

- 1. 续写词数应为 150 左右;
- 2. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。

When Matt came to, he found himself stuck in the darkness.	
It was not until the next mamine that the resource finally	

It was not until the next morning that the rescuers finally.

10

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线:010-5601 9830

微信客服: zizzs2018

10



关于我们

自主选拔在线是致力于提供新高考生涯规划、强基计划、综合评价、三位一体、学科竞赛等政策资讯的升学服务平台。总部坐落于北京,旗下拥有网站(<mark>网址:www.zizzs.com</mark>)和微信公众平台等媒体矩阵,用户群体涵盖全国 90%以上的重点中学师生及家长,在全国新高考、自主选拔领域首屈一指。如需第一时间获取相关资讯及备考指南,请关注**自主选拔在线**官方微信号:zizzsw。









11





官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830